
Lady. Ea.gles
win GVC title



The Vienna High
School Girls Basketball
team secured the GVC
conference championship
last Monday in Vienna ..
with a 49-45 win over
Cuba.

"W~ really had a
tough, gritty effort against
Cuba," said Coach Mick '
Byrd. ''This game won us I

a conference
championship, although
we didn't know it at the
time. We played like
champions. Our crovyd
played a huge part in the
victory. Our' gym
provides a tremendous
atmosphere to play in.
Congratulations to our
playexs,. our school and
autfconamunity,."Its great
to be on top!"

In' the game, Lacey
James was the leading
scorer with 14 points, was
6/7 at the free throw line,
had 8 rebounds and 2
steals. Katlyn Meier had
10 points, 2 three-
pointers, 6 rebounds and
4 assists; Ellie Schwartze
.had 9 points, 9 rebounds,
2 ,steals and 1 assist;
Kaylynn Kleffner had 8
points, 7 rebounds, 3
steals and 2 blocked shots;
Brittany Franks had -8
points,' 5 rebounds, 6
steals, 2 assists and 1
blocked shot; Annie Fick
had· 1 rebound; Hanna I

Nelson had 1 steal and 1 .
. assist; and Elaina James
had 5 rebounds.

The team was 15/41 or
38 percent from the field
and 17/25 or 68percent at
the free throw line.

After the Cuba game
with team's overall record
is 17-4and 8-1in the GVc.

Vienna's JV team also



took a win from Cuba.
Final score was 29-27.

"OurJVteam was able
to avenge our only loss of
the season," Coach Byrd
said. "Cuba beat us pretty
soundly down at their
place. Our kids really
played good defense.
Cuba's leading scorer
only had five points.
Hannah Herzing is
scoring well in the low
post."

Herzing was the
leading scorer with 12
points, was 4/6 from the
free throw line, had 11
rebounds and i blocked
shot. Other stats include

Terra Ward 4 points
and 5 rebounds; Molly
Huffman 3 points, 1
rebound and 3 steals;
Nelson . 3 points, 1
.rebound and 1 assist;
Desiree Laubert 3 points
and 1 assist; Marissa Ollis
2 points, 5 r.ebounds and 1
steal; Fick 2 points and 1
steal; Shayla Snodgrass 2
steals; BeccaGarro 1 steal;
and Abbie Roberds 1
rebound and 1 steal.

The ]V team was 8/36
or 22 percent from the
field and 15/33 or 45
percent at the free throw
line.


